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1. Weather Zone Data

a. Status of Weather Zone tie-line data – ERCOT reported that less than 11 points need to be received to complete the Weather Zone calculations.  The TDSPs are planning to send these points to ERCOT soon.  The archiving of the individual Weather Zone Loads will begin in February.  Based on this schedule, the current “old control area load calculation” will be discontinued at the end of 2002.

b. Weather Zone redundancy options – ERCOT desires to have redundant sources for the Weather Zone Tie Line data including data “quality codes”.  Considering this requirement, it was agreed that establishing a new ICCP associations with TDSPs having an EMS with a “native” ICCP application (an ICCP application that is a integral part of the SCADA system) would be the most cost-effective method of backup at this time.  TDSPs that do not have “native” ICCP applications should consider a RTU option.  ERCOT will contact each TDSP that is sending data for the Weather Zone Load calculations to determine which method will be the best for ERCOT and the TDSP.

2. ERCOT Internal Resource Data Modification Process – ERCOT is working at drafting a process to handle new and modifications to the connections of generation resources to the ERCOT transmission system.  The basic part of the process requires the Resource Entity, the QSE, and the TDSP to report information to their ERCOT Client Representative.   In addition the TDSP will still enter their information into the portal.  
3. ERCOT TDSP Data Requirements – The working group discussed the wording in the “Communicating with ERCOT” document, “Appendix C: Operational Metering and Communication” from the Operating Guides, and section 12 of the ERCOT Protocols related to the data that the TDSPs were required to send to ERCOT. As the result of the discussion, it was determined that the “Communicating with ERCOT” document should be incorporated into the Appendix C.  A group made up of Eddie Clark, Jessica Bian, Curtis Crews, David Bogen and Dennis Duncan was formed to draft these changes to the Appendix C document.  Everyone was asked to send any comments on either document to one of the group by February 15, 2002. A draft of the proposed changes will be ready to present to the NDSWG at the next meeting.

4. Next Meeting - The next meeting of the Network Data Support Working Group will be held on Thursday February 21, 2002 beginning at 9:00 in Room 206-A at the ERCOT office in Austin.

